
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term 

9 December 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents and Carers 

It never ceases to amaze me how much progress the children in Foundation Stage make between             
September and Christmas. How many adults would be able to put on such an amazing Nativity only weeks 
after starting a new job and learning many new skills? Well done to everyone involved. 

 

Thank you to the Friends who made it possible for all the children from Year 2 to 6 to visit the cinema and 
watch The Muppets Christmas Carol on Wednesday.  The children thoroughly enjoyed the trip.  The 
Friends are an incredible support to our school and their success depends on parents and carers turning 
up to the events.  It was fantastic to see so many at the Christmas Fayre last weekend where over £2500 
was raised. 

 

We never take parents support for granted so were very proud to receive an award for being the St Aus-
tell school that raised the most money for the Poppy Appeal this year. Then this week you supported the 
Save the Children through wearing a Christmas jumper and raised another £120. 

 

Look out for messages from individual classes about Christmas party arrangements for the coming days. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT)   

 

 

Thank you to our friends at WTW Cinemas in St Austell for hosting our   

cinema trip this years.   



CHRISTMAS FAYRE 

Huge thanks to all those who came and supported our Christmas Fayre last Saturday.  The 

fayre was a great success and it was lovely to see so many of you there. 

We are delighted to announce that we raised a whopping £2525 towards much needed 

school funds. 

Once again thank you for your valued support. 

Our next meeting is  Tuesday 10th January at 7.30pm to discuss upcoming events -  all      

welcome. 

 

Upcoming Dates - Christmas Events Page  

We are very excited to be able to share the dates of some Christmas events 

which we will be holding in school.   

• Wednesday 14 December at lunchtime - School Christmas Lunch BOOKINGS NOW 

CLOSED.  Children are welcome to wear a Christmas Jumper over their uniforms on 

this day.  Everyone will get a Christmas Cracker.  

• Friday 16 December at 2.30pm - Year 4, 5 and 6 Christmas Performance  

• Monday 19 December at 2.30pm - Years 1, 2 and 3 Christmas Performance 

• Tuesday 20 December - Early Finish for the Christmas Holidays - KS1 at 1.00 and KS2 

at 1.10 

Further Information on the above will be available on eschools, newsletters, social media 

and through your class teacher. 

 



Porthpean - Celebration - C.Roberts for always having a positive attitude towards his learning.  

L.Taylor for always making the right choices.  Jigsaw - M.Taylor for showing a willingness to address 

and resolve problems.   

Pisky Cove - Celebration - B.Robson for good listening and kind behaviour.  Jigsaw - T.Honey for trying 

to solve problems.  

Mawgan Porth - Celebration - E.Haynes for beginning to work independently using a number line in 

maths.  Jigsaw - A.Hume-Gurney for thinking of different ways to solve friendship challenges on the 

playground.  

Perranporth - Celebration -  N.Lawson for making an amazing effort with his reading quizzies - you 

sparkle.  M.Vercoe for sparkling with your maths and working with real accuracy.  Jigsaw - L.Andrews 

for making a super STOP poster and a great explanation of what bullying mean.  

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - I.McGuigan for always working hard.  Friendship - G.Powell - for always   

being a good friend.  Jigsaw - C.Tucker for solving problems and always maturely dealing with any 

friendship issues.  

Sennen - Celebration - P.Pollington for beautiful written work in English.  Friendship - P.Spurgeon for 

being a caring and supportive friend to others.  

Bamaluz - Celebration - J.Ash for his thoughtful contribution to discussions in English.  

Polzeath - Celebration - R.Bate for your excellent attitude during Mrs Knight’s writing sessions.  Jigsaw 

- C.Craddock for making mature and sensible choices this week.   

Spelling Shed– J.Jordan, T.Honey, C.Clayton and R.Pinch 

Hemmick - Celebration - G.Crowle for his explanations during maths lessons.  O.Jones for thinking 

carefully about how his actions effect others.  M.Hume-Gurney for his problem solving skills at   

breaktime.  

Prefect - S.Prynne 

Celebrating Success at Carclaze School  



SCHOOL CHRISTMAS 

LUNCH 

As per our text message 

last week, the closing 

date for ordering the 

Christmas Lunch has now closed and we will 

not accept any more orders.  If you happen to 

order weekly on ParentPay in advance but 

have not  ordered via the 

website form, your child’s 

lunch will be    deleted that 

day and you will be contacted 

to provide a packed lunch for 

your child.  

Each child will receive a 

Christmas cracker from the Friends of Carclaze  

regardless of whether they are school dinner 

or packed lunches. 

 



Class Attendance Week Beginning 7 November 2022 

Class Percentage Attendance 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play 

time. 

 

 

Polkerris 88.5 Charlestown 93.7 

Pisky Cove 95.8 Porthpean 90 

Greenaway 98.4 Mawgan Porth 93.9 

Perranporth 92.1 Carlyon Bay 97.7 

Sennen 95.1 Harlyn Bay 93.8 

Porthluney 94.1 Bamaluz 97.8 

Hemmick 97.7 Polzeath  98.1 


